TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON MAY 12, 2016
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Katie Crosby, Bryan Miller, John Coker, Charlie Carter, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis –Town Clerk, Chief Bryan Todd, Ken Laster- Public Works Director, Johnathan Laster and Dianne Owens-Weekly Observer
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the April 14, 2016 meeting and was seconded by Mrs. Crosby it carried unanimously.  
Old Business:  1) Mr. Lee stated he would like to discuss the new P25 Radio System.  Mr. Lee asked Mr. Sutton or Chief Todd to explain to council the situation.  Mr. Sutton stated that he, Chief Todd, Mr. Lee and Mrs. Lewis have met with Tra-Fx and Motorola.  FCC has regulated that the agencies go to P25 system.  As for communication with other agencies, the Town needs to update their equipment to this system.  The Town’s cost to update these radios will be between $70,000-$80,000.  It looks like Motorola is the best and the cheapest.  The County is going to propose a referendum to be placed on the ballot in November for a 1 cent sales tax to help pay for these radios that the county needs.  If it goes through, the Town will receive help with purchasing these.  The radios in addition will cost $20 per radio per month for airtime.  2) The Fire Department is in need of new trucks.  They want to buy a used truck from a neighboring fire department.  This will probably cost around $46,000.  Mr. Lee has checked with USDA for a grant for the radios and a new police car and will contact them if they can include the fire truck purchase.  The grant is for 55/45.  They pay 55% and the Town pays 45%.  September 30th is the deadline to have the application in.  Mr. Carter stated that would mean that the Town will finance around $60,000.  Mr. Baxley asked Mr. Lee to find out if we can do this and we can call a meeting to approve. 3) Mr. Lee spoke with the county and they are applying for grant for facades.  This grant will be for the whole county which includes Hemingway, Lanes, Greeleyville, etc.  He will let us know if this goes through.
Dress Code and Personal Appearance Policy:  Mr. Lee stated that the Town could like to amend our Personnel Policy to include a dress code for jewelry and tattoos.  Mr. Lee stated that he feels that rings in the nose, tongue etc. are not professional looking.  Too many earrings in the ears don’t look good either.  The tattoos that are up the neck and down the arms also do not look professional.  Mr. Lee stated that the Police Department is in contact with the public each day and this kind of appearance is not professional looking.  Mr. Lee stated that there should be no visible tattoos.  Mr. Miller stated that Georgetown has no visible tattoo policy.  Chief Todd stated that the City of Florence will not even hire you with a tattoo.  Mr. Sutton asked if the policy is passed now, would employees that have tattoos be grandfathered.  Mr. Lee stated that no, they will not be grandfathered.  Mrs. Lewis stated that Mr. Lee and herself spoke with the MASC Labor Attorney on this issue and stated that we did not have to have a policy in place to ask employees to cover their tattoos.  He did suggest that a policy be implemented.  Mr. Baxley stated that if a highway patrol or other officer stopped him with a tongue ring, he would think he is not professional.  Mayor Richardson asked Mr. Lee to redo the policy that was presented to break it down by departments.  
1st Reading on Zoning Ordinance:  Mr. Britton from Waccamaw Council of Government was not able to make the meeting.  First reading has been postponed.
Older Americans Month Proclamation:  Mayor Richardson read the proclamation stating that the Town of Hemingway declares May as Older American’s Month.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to accept the proclamation and it was seconded by Mrs. Crosby and it carried unanimously.

Administrator’s Report: 1) Mr. Lee stated that he covered everything in Old Business and had nothing else.
Mr. Miller said he would like to commend Chief Todd and his staff on the handling of the school fight.
There was no other business and meeting was adjourned at 6:27 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Samantha Lewis, Town Clerk
